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THINK  SPRING!! 



 
Our monthly newsletter Water Cup 

distributed gratis to members and friends of the 
congregation to encourage vital Christian living and  
to promote participation in the life and work of the 
Church.  

We hope you find this issue of the Water Cup 
informative and helpful.  We welcome your 
contributions and comments.  
  

Published by:  

MAPLE SPRING 

CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN 

106 Spring Rd 

Hollsopple, PA 15935 

814- 479-7062 
  

E-MAIL - maplespringcob@atlanticbb.net 
Web Page – maplespringcob.org 

   

   Sunday School…………..9:30 a.m.  

 Traditional Service……..10:35 a.m.  

  Preschool Church 

  Jr. Church 

  

The 8:15 a.m. Contemporary service will resume on 

April 23, 2017. 

 

Pastor: Rev. Guy Myers   

Email – gwmyers@atlanticbb.net  

Phone # 814-536-2404        

                                                  

Youth Coordinator:  Krista Shaffer  

Email – KJSHAFFER@hotmail.com  

Cell Phone – 814-525-0403  

 

Editor Telephone                              (814) 479-7062  

Editor Publisher              Connie Martin/ Sue Unger      

Church Secretary            Connie Martin/ Sue Unger   

  
Office Hours 

Monday - Friday. 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
Bulletins done Friday 

  
WATER CUP DEADLINE FOR 

April 2017 
March 15, 2017 

 

Mission Statement 

The living water of Christ wells up 

within us and overflows! 

It is our mission to be obedient to Christ 

by living in unity and with our neighbors, 

by discipling one another through the Holy Spirit 

and by reaching out to our neighbors. 
 

 
PRAYER  PARTNERS  MARCH 

 
Mary Borosky                                 and Deanna Fisher                     

Connie Martin                                  and Elsie Michael                                 

Patty (M) Shaffer                           and Sally Kaufman 

Arbutus  Blough        and  Arlene Stevens                       

Marlin Mishler    and Edna Mae Thomas                         

                                                                                                                                                               

                                                                                                                                      

      
Pray for another…the effectual fervent prayer of a 

righteous man availeth much. 
 
Reminder…Walnut Grove Church of the Brethren is our 
prayer partner church for the year 2017.  Let us at Maple 
Spring keep them in our prayers. 

 

 

 

In the hospital since last issue… 

  

 Janet Good  

 Will Hershberger 

 Ashley Shaffer 

      Sally Strait 

 Don Tresnicky 

 
May we continue to remember them 

in our prayers and  praise God for their healing 
 
 

 

Congratulations to Lauren Seganos Cohen.. 

Lauren has been called to be the Spiritual Care 

Coordinator at Inland Hospital, a small community 

hospital in Waterville, Maine. A service of ordination 

was held on Sunday, February 5 at Stone Church of 

the Brethren in Huntington, PA. 

 

 

 

Hope Service 

April 2, 2017 

The Hope Service will be held Sunday, April 2, 2017 

during the Morning Worship Service.  Anyone who 

has lost a loved one this past year, and would like to 

honor them, please send a picture and information to 

the office by March 26.   

 



From the Pastorééé. 
 

 

“JUST LIKE AN EAGLE” 

 

 

     Our Heavenly Father used every available resource to reveal Himself and His nature to man.  

Very often in Scripture we see God using the things of nature to reveal Himself or to reveal some 

divine truth concerning the principles that govern man, the earth, or even the universe. In 

Scripture, God uses the elements such as gold and silver to illustrate His purity.  He uses the 

refining process of those elements to demonstrate the refining process He is performing in our 

lives.  He describes the moving of the Holy Spirit by the moving of the winds.  He uses the light 

of day and the dark of night to reveal the nature of the kingdoms of good and evil.  God’s Word 

states, “For since the creation of the world God’s invisible qualities, his eternal power and 

divine nature have been clearly seen, being understood from what has been made so that men 

are without excuse,” (Romans 1:20).  God has placed in creation everything necessary for man 

to know that there is a God, that He is a God of love and that He is a God of perfection leaving 

no reason for mankind to ignore or deny Him. 

 

     God’s Word states, “But those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength. They will soar 

on wings like eagles; they will run and not grow weary, they will walk and not faint,” (Isaiah 

40:31). 

It has been stated, “You are what you eat,”  meaning that one’s diet affects one’s strength and 

health, which in turn affects one’s attitude and outlook on life. 

 

     Eagles are not like most other birds in that eagles are very finicky when it comes to their diet.  

The eagle does not rely on what it finds, it finds what it wants.  The eagle selects its diet very 

carefully.  Eagles have very little to do with decomposing meat of any kind.  The eagle pulls his 

prey apart while it is still warm. 

 

     “For the Word of God is living and powerful, sharper than any two-edged sword, piercing 

even to the division of soul and spirit, and of joints and marrow, and is a discerner of the 

thoughts and intents of the heart,” (Hebrews 4:12).  God’s Word is also, “health to our flesh and 

strength to our bones,”  

(Proverbs 3:8). 

 

     Let’s all make a decision to be like the eagle, soar like the eagle and have the strength of an 

eagle. Let’s choose our “diet” carefully.  Let’s be sure to be alone with God and be in His Word 

daily.   Recent news articles speak of more and more bald eagles being seen in the greater 

Johnstown area.  It’s my prayer that more and more Eagle Christians would be seen among us. 

 

Serving With You, 

 

Pastor Guy 
  



Birthdays and Anniversaries 

for March 

 
1. Travis and Samantha 
2.  Matthew Bridge 
 Diane Bridge 
 Ron and Adrienne Punako   
5. Robert Lape    89 

6.  Jeanne Cober    75 

 Kayla Luprek 

 Karla Luprek 

7. Keaton Furry 

 Nathan Niovich 

 Mckenzie Rosenbaum 

8. Jakob Hostetler 

 Kieran Kane 

9. Larry and Donna Graham 

11.  Hanna Todaro 

12. Tim Blanset 

13. Deirdre Keim 

15.  Tom and Thelma Keim.......... 59 

 Cliff Stutzman    85 

 John Unger  

16.  John Luprek 

19.  Jamie Beahr 

 Amber Pribish 

20.  George Adams, IV 

23. Grant Shaffer 

25. Blaine and Carol Leverknight ..50 

 Joe Stutzman 

26.  Jason Stevens 

27. Ruth Mishler    82 

28. Jo Berkey 

 Lucas Shaffer 

29. John Hostetler, Jr. 

30. Rona Hemminger 

 Molly Stultz 

31. Suzanne Geary 

 

 

St Francis Sharing & Caring Food Pantry:   

 
    St. Francis is changing how they ask for donations.  
They ask that we donate CEREAL for the entire 
year of 2017.  There is a box in the annex for the 
donations. 
    The Food Pantry is open the first Monday and 
Wednesday of every month at the old bank in 
Hollsopple if you are in need of extra food.  Thanks 
to all who donate to this community effort.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please remember in Prayer the 

following who are actively                     

 serving our country.. 
 

 

 

SFC George Adams Army 

GUNRY SSGT Brock Hemminger Marines 

SGT Adam Veres Army Specialist (Whitney  Weimer) 

Jonathan Zanoni US Coast Guard (Cayla Roberts) 

CAPTAIN Mark Bedrin Army (Katie McDonald) 

Van Lisbon Navy (Adda Marian) 

LT COMMANDER Eric Walker -Navy (Holly Berkey) 

PVT  Sierra Alwine, Army 

A1C/ Nathan Pahel  - Air Force - (Annie Bridge)  

 

 Military Prayer Board 

 

Let us pray for those in the military.  If you have a 

loved one serving in the military service, the 

Missions & Service Commission would like to add 

them to a Military Prayer Board in the church lobby.  

Please bring a photo and any info you’d like to share 

to the church office. 

 
 

 

Please remember those 

from our Visitation List 
 

Minnie Barkley  Concordia of the South Hills 

                            1300 Bower Hill Rd, Rm A343 

                            Pittsburgh, PA 15243 

Jane Moss       1118 Coach Rd.,  

  Lilly, PA 15938 

Gale Shipley   51 Akers Street, Johnstown 

Anna Ruth Spangler    Arbutus Manor, Rm 103, 

Donald Stutzman   960 Woodstown Hwy, 

Cliff & Sally Stutzman             “           ‘ 

Don Thomas  902 Rolling Hill Rd. Boswell,  

Jim Moran   1056 Soap Hollow Rd 

Betty Shaffer   Richland Woods, .Jtwn, 

Euldean Shields   Brethren Home 

Edna Mae Thomas  Brethren Home 

Shawn Toth 1500 Moonlite Park Rd 



 

 

 



Deacon MinistryΧΦServing the Maple Spring Congregation 

The past month Pastor Guy has been taking us through Philippians, giving us spiritual tools to live our lives 

to the fullest in Christ.   The bible clearly states in many passages that as Christians we are to expect trials, 

temptations and problems in this life, but the humanness in us does not want to accept this truth and even 

sometimes we want to ignore it. If you watch the daily news you can get very easily discouraged and loose 

joy and hope for the future.   But as Christians we are toέ tǊŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ WƻȅŦǳƭ {ǇƛǊƛǘέΣ ά!ŘǾŀƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ 

¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ ¢ǊƛŀƭǎέΣ ά5Ŝŀƭ ǿƛǘƘ [ƛŦŜΩǎ 5ƛƭŜƳƳŀǎέΣ άIŀǾŜ ŀƴ 9ǘŜǊƴŀƭ tŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜέΣ άCƛƴŘ Wƻȅ ƛƴ wŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎέ 

and as Pastor Jack Rupert said last Sunday, ά.Ŝ ŀ tŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ IƻǇŜΦέ 

It is so evident to me that God is at work HERE in our midst, loving, leading and guiding His people, us. God 

knows our pain in this life, He of course lived it too and now NOTHING can separate Him from us, unless we 

move away from Him.  We need to remember who we are in Christ and who HE is. The Great I AM, 

Immanuel, Light of the World, Bread of Life, Great Physician, Lamb of God, King of Kings, Prince of Peace, 

Messiah, Teacher, Cornerstone, Bright Morning Star, Savior, Bridegroom, Friend, Lord, Lion of Judah, 

Word, Son of David, Priest, Good shepherd, Redeemer, Son of God.  He has overcome the world! 

We should respond in healthy ways and emerge stronger, not broken by the challenges we face.  So we 

ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ IŜ Ƙŀǎ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ. We live in this world but this is not our home.  Pastor 

Rupert encourages us to spread the hope we have in Christ to the many lost people we see every day.  

Those people are everywhere and they so desperately need hope for the future! Teach your children and 

ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ǿƘƻ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƘƻ I9 ƛǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳΦ LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

life. 

If you need encouragement or need to give encouragement to a friend or loved one; listen again to the 

messages of the past month on our website maplespringcob.org .   Thank you Lord for providing us your 

Word, and thank you pastors for being obedient to the call! 

         Amy Fisher 

BOARD OF ADMINISTRATION MEMBERS 

LEADERSHIP WORKSHOP 

Saturday March 4, 2017    9 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. 

Craig H. Smith, speaker 
 

The focus will be visioning for the future of our 

Church: 

¶ Raising the bar on leadership 

¶ Healthy questions on leadership 

¶ Being about Kingdom business 

¶ Healthy spiritually mature leaders raise up 

healthy growing vibrant churches. 

 

Leadership Question: 

What would church leadership like to be able to say 

about Maple Spring CoB in 6 months (following the 

Leadership Event)  that they are not presently able 

to say? 

 

 

 



 

Family Night  
 

The Ministry and Evangelism Commission sponsors Family Night  each Sunday Night from  

 6ð7:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  Come and enjoy an evening of fun and fellowship with your 

church family.  There is Kidz Club for the children grades K indergarten through 6 th  and 

activities and refreshments for everyone else.  This is an informal evening in which members 

of the congregation can enjoy listening to special guests or play games while enjoying a time of 

socializing and getting to know each o ther better.   

 

  On February 12 we held a Family Night Not -so Newlywed Game!  Four couples competed.  

First place went to Howard and Helen Hildebrand who are married 61 years!  In second place 

were Josh and Jen Hauser married 3 months.  Third place went to Jeremy and Molly Stultz 

married eight years.  Last, but not least, in fourth place were Luke and Jessa Thomas who are 

married 4 years.  Thank you to those who participated and to everyone who came to watch.   

It was a very fun evening!  

 

   There will b e no Family Night in March so members may attend the Easter Lenten 

Services on Sunday nights.  

 

  On Sunday, April 30, we will hold a Maple Spring Talent Night.  A talent can be singing, 

reading, playing an instrument, or something similar.  It could also be displaying or telling 

about a talent you have like painting, woodworking, sewing, or any other crafty thing you do.  

No need to sign up, just come and share.  Please consider what God given talent you have and 

bring it!  

 

 Other evenings, we play games  and just spend time being together as a church family.  

 

  Watch your bulletin and future newsletters for more on this opportunity to fellowship 

with your congregation!  

 

 

Please direct questions or ideas to Diane Bridge.   



 

 

Dates to remember… 

        

         March 
 

4th  ……9 – 1:30 pm Board Retreat 

5th..........9:30 am  Sunday School 

    10:35 am Traditional Service  

…………………Junior Church 

…………………Preschool Church 

………..5:30 – 6 pm Children’s Choir 

………..6 – 7:30 pm Kidz Club 

7
th

…….9 – 2:00 pm  Humble Hands 

11th…...8:30 – 3:00 Sweet Life Café Retreat 

 12
th

……9:30 am Sunday School
 

.……...10:35 am Traditional Service 

…………………Junior Church 

…………………Preschool Church 

………..5:30 – 6 pm Children’s Choir 

………..6 – 7:30 pm Kidz Club 

14
th

……9 – 2:00 pm  Humble Hands 

18
th

……7:30 am Men’s Prayer Breakfast 

19th… .9:30 am Sunday School
 

.……...10:35 am Traditional Service 

…………………Junior Church 

…………………Preschool Church 

………..5:30 – 6 pm Children’s Choir 

………..6 – 7:30 pm Kidz Club 

21
st
…..9 – 2:00 pm  Humble Hands 

24
th

….7:30 pm Bible Quiz 

26
th

… .9:30 am Sunday School
 

.……...10:35 am Traditional Service 

       (Youth Meal and Bible Quiz Finals) 

…………………Junior Church 

…………………Preschool Church 

………..5:30 – 6 pm Children’s Choir 

………..6 – 7:30 pm Kidz Club 

28
th

…...9 – 2:00 pm  Humble Hands 

 

 

NURSERY SCHEDULE FOR MARCH 

 

5th- Molly & Jeremy Stultz 

12th- Alison & Kayla Luprek 

19th- Diana Croyle & Karen Nagyvathy 

26th- Jamie & Ryan Beahr 

 

 

PANCAKE & SAUSAGE BREAKFAST 

Saturday March 25, 2017 

7 A.M. – 10 A.M 

 

There will be an all you can eat Pancake & Sausage 

Breakfast held at Maple Spring on Saturday, March 

25.  Proceeds will support The Western District 

Disaster Fund. Donations appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

March  24
th

 at 7:30 p.m. Bible Quiz 

 26
th

 following the Youth Meal Bible Quiz 

April 8 – Easter Egg Hunt. 

June 26 – 29
th

 Bible School 

July 2 at 7:00 p.m. Bible School Program. 

Sept. 10 – Sunday School Picnic/Outdoor Worship 

 

 

 

 

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP CALENDAR  

 

 

March – Men’s Prayer Breakfast  
 March 18, 2017 7:30 a.m.  

 Guest Speaker: Gideon International. 

August – Annual Corn Roast at the church grove.  

 August 10, 2017 6:00 p.m.   
 Tentative Guest speaker: Frank Young. 

September – Elk Viewing Trip  

 September 14, 2017.  

 

 

 

BIBLE SCHOOL 

 

Bible School will be held June 26 to 29.  There will 

be a Bible School Program at 7 p.m. on July 2. 

 

While you are doing your spring cleaning – we are 

looking for some items for Bible School: 

 Vases 

 Flower Pots – all sizes, shapes, plastic & clay 

 Fake plants & greens 

 Baskets – all sizes 

These items would not be given back.  Place items in 

the Children’s library 

 

 



What's Happening At 

EL HOGAR DE NINOS EMANUEL  

SAN PEDRO SULA, HONDURAS  

A children's home for homeless,  

abused and severely neglected children  

The past several months have been so full of fun and excitement at Hogar Enmanuel. Below is just a small 

glimpse into the kid’s lives:

 

 
 

 

Christmas concert put on by the Honduran Air 

Force orchestra in their home. 

 

 

 Students from the Pedagogical University share story 

time with the children where they see films, read stories 

and then dramatize them at the end of the presentations. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    November 2016 marks the end of another school           
   year and another class of graduates from our 
   kindergarten school, Jardin de Enmanuel. 
 

 

 
The Red Cross staff came by to share a day of fun 

and games.      

       

       

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The staff from Barbería Donalds showed up  
     to make sure the kids were all spiffed up for  
     the holidays with new haircuts. 

 

 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The city’s Zumba class stopped by with ice cream 
and games. The city’s Zumba class stopped by  
with ice cream and games. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A group of youth graduated with certificates on 

their biblical studies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We were not quite prepared 

for the news that we had to 

drill a new well, but thanks 

to God and all of you we 

now have a brand new water 

source. And for the first time 

ever, the Home was also 

financially able to have 

proper fire and safety equipment installed 

throughout our buildings. We feel so much better 

now! 

 

Proverbs 25:25 “Like cold water to a thirsty 

soul, so is good news from a far country.” 

 

THANK YOU FOR HELPING US GET A NEW 

WELL! 
 
 
 



 

 

SWEET LIFE CAFÉ 
March 11, 2017 

8:30 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

 

Sisters in Christ will sponsor the Sweet Life Café’ 

for those of you who registered. This café-themed 

getaway is as relaxing and refreshing as it sounds!  

Get away from the busyness of life as you relax 

with friends, share laughter and stories, and spend 

time with God.  This event will begin with a 

continental breakfast and lunch will be served.  Join 

us at our Sweet Life Café’ retreat to experience all 

of this and more! 

 

 

LENTEN SERVICES 
 

SUNDAY EVENINGS  6:45 – 8 p.m. 

 

DATE  PLACE  SPEAKER 

March 5 Rummel  Rob Wolf 

March 12 Conemaugh  Eric Kabler 

March 19 Pleasant Hill  Frank Young 

March 26 Tire Hill  Ruby Mader 

April 2  Camp Harmony  Abby Shaffer 

 

Come and join with other Brethren for worship and 

fellowship as we take a look at Jesus’ journey to 

purchase our salvation! 

 

The singing starts at 6:45, the main service as 7.  

Come and bring a friend – share in refreshments 

afterward.  All offerings will benefit the ministry of 

Camp Harmony. 

 

 

BIBLE QUIZ 

 
The Christian Education commission is sponsoring 

a Bible Quiz.  The quiz will be on the book of Acts 

Chapters 1 – 14 (NIV).    The preliminaries will be 

held Friday, March 24
th

 at 7:30 p.m. at the 

church.  The Finals will be held Sunday, March 

26
th

 immediately following the Youth meal.  We 

have 8 teams that are participating and each team 

has 5 people.  Come and support your Sunday 

School class as we have fun learning more about the 

WORD.     

 

 

 

GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE 
 

Good Friday Services  - Bethel United Methodist 

Church, April 14. 1-3 pm 

 

 

Conemaugh Twp. Area Ministries 

Easter Cantata 
 

Practices for the annual Easter Cantata will begin on 

Sunday, March 5 at St. David’s Lutheran Church in 

Davidsville from 2 – 4 pm.  The Cantata will be 

presented to the public on Palm Sunday, April 9, 

2017 at St. David’s Church. 

 

 

EASTER LILIES 

 

You may place a lily on the altar for Easter Sunday 

in memory/honor of loved ones.  Envelopes are 

available in the annex and need to be prepaid by 

April 2.  The cost is $8.50.  Please fill out an 

envelope and place it in the offering plate.  Please 

indicate how many lilies you want and include a 

check or cash.  Thank you… 

 

 

 

Maple Spring church has been using an electronic 

message board in the lobby to publicize current 

events and happenings in which the congregation is 

involved.  We also would like to post pictures on 

our Webpage and on Facebook to show the different 

activities we are involved in.  If you DO NOT want 

you pictures to be included, please fill out a 

MSCOB Electronic Media Opt Out Form.    Parents 

– this also includes pictures of your children.  There 

are forms in the church office and located on the 

Web page. Go to “Our Church” and down to 

“Newsletters and Publications” and scroll down to 

MSCOB Electronic Media Opt Out Form.  The 

secretaries assume you consent to post your 

recognizable images and those of your children 

unless denied by completion of this form. 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 



 

OTHER  SPRINGS  to  

MAPLE SPRING  
 

 

The Blessings of Spring 
By Deborah Ann 

 

 

There are many blessings, 

that each new Spring brings 

you can see it bloom about 

and hear the song it sings. 

With winters bleakness over, 

and brighter days ahead 

comes promises of new life 

Springtime loves to spread. 

As God unfolds the flowers, 

and their buds begin to show 

He gives to us the assurance 

grace in our hearts will grow. 

 

 

He sends us the robin’s song, 

with the promise to provide 

a shelter under His mighty wing 

where in His love we can abide. 

He melts the snowy covers, 

and sends the refreshing rain 

sprinkling us with His mercies 

to heal winter’s ache and pain. 

God’s given to all His Son, 

to shed upon us a new light 

and the real blessing of Spring . . . 

is keeping Jesus in our sight! 

 

 

       

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


